Slippery Rock Township Supervisors Minutes for: November 26, 2018

Chairman Paul Dickey called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m. Supervisor Terry Doerr was in attendance along with Rick Grossman, planner and one member of the public. Supervisor John Hines was absent.

Terry Doerr made a motion to approve the minutes from November 12, 2018 meeting, approve and pay the bills, and approve the financial report. Paul Dickey seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

Open Comment(s)

Scott Albert, SRU, reported the following to the board:

- 1. Sewage easement is still at the state level for signing,
- 2. The old Student Union will be renovated and made into a student service center,
- 3. The drawings for the temporary parking lots have been submitted to Dave Neill, township engineer, for review,
- 4. The Equestrian Center improvements will begin soon.

Planner's Report

Rick Grossman reported the following to the board:

- 1. Back in September at the Heights there was a violation of the outdoor amplified ordinance, five defendants have already pleaded guilty, and the final court hearing will be tomorrow at 9:45 a.m.
- 2. A verbal complaint was made concerning the stormwater runoff from the Renick Warehouse project at 481 Grove City Road. Dave Neill and Rick Grossman inspected the worksite and discovered several deviations from the submitted plans. These issues need to be corrected immediately. This is a violation of the subdivision land development ordinance. A short discussion ensued.

Paul Dickey made a motion to send notification to Renick Brothers concerning the deviation of the submitted plans and if not corrected the project will be shut down until the corrections are completed. Terry Doerr seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

Unfinished Business

Wil White- part-time employee, a short discussion ensued and no action was taken on this issue.

PA DEP – safe drinking water regulations for public water system – Paul Dickey will continue to research. No action was taken on this issue.

PMRS – excess interest can be amended after December 31, 2018 a short discussion ensued and no action was taken on the issue.

Roof repair – storage garage on 543 Franklin Road a short discussion ensued.

Paul Dickey made a motion to make the temporary repairs to the roof of the storage garage at 543 Franklin Road and address the permanent repair in the spring. Terry Doerr seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

Other Business

Resolution #18-11-1 - 2019 Budget a short discussion ensued

Paul Dickey made a motion to adopt Resolution #18-11-1 the 2019 budget and to increase the library donation to \$5,000.00 for the 2019 budget. Terry Doerr seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

UCC Building Code Revisions – set public hearing date, a short discussion ensued, the office will check with Wil White and see if the revisions are significant enough to readopt the UCC Building Code Ordinance.

Sanderson Road - dead branch a short discussion ensued, Randy Long, Road Forman, is to evaluate the situation and if needed get a tree service in to remove the limb.

Correspondence

None

Training/Seminars/Meetings

None

Additional or Further Business

Paul Dickey asked if there was any additional or further business. None

Terry Doerr made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:30 p.m. Paul Dickey seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

Chairman, Paul A. Dickey

Vice-chairman, John W. Hines

Supervisor, Terry L. Doerr

Secretary

Date approved